WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING STEERING GROUP MEETING 17 MARCH 2015, 7.30PM
        IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
                                                                                MINUTES                                                                                             
Present: Cllr S Gamble (Chairman); Mr S Barr; Cllr S Coxhead; Cllr E Evans; Mr G Evans; Miss E Hinton; Miss S Newson; 

Cllr M Page; Mr P Rayner; Mr C Thorne.
Apologies:   Mr N Barnes; Mr J Miles-Hobbs; Rev. P Strowger. 
Also present: P Baxter (Clerk).
14/15/025
Minutes of the last meeting

                    The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed by the Chairman. 
14/15/026
Core Group update

The Chairman reported that although the Core Group had not met since the last meeting, it had been liaising with the new link officer, Mark Cooke, at a County Hall meeting and members had attended both a Community Area Partnership event to support neighbourhood planning and a seminar on a consultation launched by Wiltshire Council on a proposed methodology for site selection within the Core Strategy Development Plan process. The consultant had now written to the Steering Group’s short-listed inclusion sites requesting a range of details, the summary of which is to be discussed at this meeting. 
14/15/027 Core Strategy Development Plan Document (DPD)

The Chairman explained the role of the DPD within the Core Strategy, and why the Inspector had required its production to identify the additional homes required to fulfil the new Plan requirement. Wiltshire Council (WC) has launched a consultation, proposing a methodology by which sites suitable for development of sufficient homes to meet the target could be brought forward, and intended for draft publication (and further consultation) by July 2015 along with a new Settlement Boundary. The Group considered a number of issues arising. Concern was expressed that publication of WC site proposals in those areas already considering sites under a neighbourhood plan process would undermine local engagement and confuse both residents and developers. Concern was also expressed that villages undertaking a Plan would be sought out first, leaving alone those with no planning process, so creating an inequitable and uneven spread of development across the county. It was felt that WC should seek to propose a ‘quantum’ of homes for each local Plan area, so assisting with an understanding of the strategic context that local Plans require. As the methodology proposes to only examine sites on the Strategic Land Availability Assessment (SHLAA) register, other sites that may be of improved quality could be overlooked; and to only take notice of local Plans that are far advanced, even to examination stage, may undermine the right of a local community to produce its own plan to determine its own future in its own timescales. An alternative approach, to recommend WC seeks sites only in those areas that had not become Neighbourhood Plan Designated Areas, was put forward; and any new submissions to the SHLAA register should be notified to local Plan groups immediately upon receipt. The foregoing was agreed as the basis for recommendation to the Council as its response to the consultation.
       14/15/028
Consultant’s sites enquiries report

Mr Thorne introduced the report, noting that all those responding had offered their land as potential sites, and had agreed that their potential can be discussed in published plans and documentation. One site had not responded by the deadline, and one new SHLAA site had come to the Core Group’s attention after the consultant was first briefed. All responding accepted that their sites had some issues for access/egress to some degree. It was agreed that the consultant be asked to follow up with the ‘no response’, to put the same questions to the new SHLAA site owner, and to seek further clarity from all on how access/egress issues would be overcome. It was noted that the practicable deliverability of proposed sites for housing would be essential if a contribution to the overall Community Area requirement was to be acknowledged by local authority spatial planners. The Consultant’s recommendations and actions arising were accepted as covered by decisions now taken.
14/15/029 Next steps


 The Chairman summarised that recommendations for the DPD consultation response (deadline 31 March) would be made to the Parish Council at its meeting on 26 March (brought forward from April for the purpose). Comments and suggestions on Policies for the draft Neighbourhood Plan currently being written are still required. The definition of recreation land for educational purposes needs refining. 
14/15/030 Next meeting
                    In advance of the Annual Parish Meeting, date to be advised.    
                                                                                            Signed……………….…………………………. (Chairman)                         2015.
